
 

 

Local stakeholder update September – October 2016 
Outlined below is a summary of progress on site in September and a look ahead to activity due to take 

place during October:  

SEPTEMBER 

• Work began to relocate the haul road that takes construction traffic from the site entrance to 

the works area, so that the infiltration pond (which will hold rainwater from the site) can be 

finished ahead of winter.  

• Work continued on: 

- Installing mechanical equipment, pipework, staircases and walkways in the anaerobic 

digestion facility tank area. 

- Casting plinths inside the anaerobic digestion facility building that equipment will be 

placed upon. 

- Cladding for the anaerobic digestion facility building. 

- Trimming the piles (cutting the piles to the desired height and capping them) for the 
gasification facility. 

- Casting internal walls and ground beams for the gasification facility. 

 
OCTOBER 

• Work is due to begin on the steel frame of the gasification facility. 

• Work will continue on: 

– Installing mechanical equipment for the anaerobic digestion facility. 

– Trimming the piles (cutting the piles to the desired height and capping them) for the 
gasification facility. 

– Casting internal walls and ground beams for the gasification facility. 

– Finishing the infiltration pond. 

• The construction working hours have been extended by an extra hour at the end of the day and 

are now: 

- 7.30am to 6.30pm weekdays  

- 7.30am to 2.30pm Saturdays 

• The layout of the community recycling centre continues to be restricted and as a result, waiting 

times are affected, particularly at busy times. On 1st October weekday opening hours returned 

to 8am to 4pm. Saturday opening hours continue to be extended from 8am to 4pm until the end 

of construction.  Sunday opening hours remain unchanged. 
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